Wind Power issues in the Nodal Protocols
1. Wind-power participation as a resource in the day ahead market -- consider including the following statements in the protocols:

a. “WGRs are not permitted to submit 3 part offers in the day ahead market.”

b. “WGRs that are available shall always show that they are on-line in the COP using a status code of either ON or ONOS”

2. Should wind-power resources be allowed to submit an energy resource offer curve in the DAM?
3. Wind-power submissions of HSL it might be helpful to sate:
a. “HSL telemetered by WGRs must be equal to the actual telemetered output of the facility unless the project is being curtailed.”
b.  “When ERCOT issues a Base Point more than 2 MW below the telemetered HSL then WGRs must make best efforts to estimate updated HSLs using on site wind measurements .  ERCOT shall perform audits of ”
4. LSL – “WGRs shall set LSL to zero unless an alternate value has been approved by ERCOT.”
5. curtailment flag when SCED is dispatching wind-power 2 MW or more below HSL – 
this may not be a practical issue as long as curtailments are large, but it might make things clearer if a flag is sent to wind-power that is curtailed since there is no way for the WGR to know for sure what HSL was used by ERCOT in SCED.
6. Use of 50/50 forecast instead of 80/20 forecast in RUC – if we don’t, then we will have more capacity RUCed on line depressing the market – the ancillary service study provides a sound basis for a more appropriate, infrequent requirement for additional capacity in response to specific anticipated wind-power events; routine variability will be accounted for in the way that regulation is procured by using historical net-load instead of historical load to determine regulation needs.
7. The first 48 hours of COP update for WGRs are provided by ERCOT (AWS Truewind).  We need some process for the full 7 days.  The following wording is proposed: “For each hourly update of the COP, Except for the next succeeding 48 hours, WGRs shall use planned equipment availability and the appropriate monthly wind output profiles as the basis for updating the COP.”  
